Skaters applaud bowl reprieve

By Will Wright

SKATERS cheered and clapped at a
Knox Council meeting last week when
councillors unanimously decided to
retain the Knox Bowl for another two

VEears.

Save Knox Bowl group leader David
Lalama said he was pleased with the
outcome after plenty of hard work had

oone into the campaign.

Partnership in
Progress: Lewis Park

Knox Council’s decision to review the
future of the Lewis Park Skate and BMX
site is a win for democracy, and a great
opportunity to provide the best mix of
facilities for local residents.

Council's position has always been to
provide high quality facilities for the local skating and BMX
fraternity. Previously, that involved an evaluation process
that led to an already popular facility in Gilbert Park.
Although the new site was intended as a replacement facility
for Lewis Park, skaters recently demonstrated their concern
with plans to decommission the older facility. Council
listened to those concerns and recognised that many people
have a strong historical connection to the Lewis Park site,
The position of holding one regional facility at Gilbert Park
was reconsidered and a review process begun to consider
the best possible way forward.

A reference group of users, residents and others will

assist Council’s Recreation and Leisure Liaison Group to
recommend a future approach to the evolving needs of
skate and BMX facilities.

What was most pleasing about the recent process was

the professionalism, courtesy and sense of decency that

was displayed by those keen to maintain the Lewis Park
facility. Council locks forward, now, to the review process
and welcomes the input of the skaters, riders, industry
representatives and others to make the Lewis Park Skate and
BMX Facility Reference Group a progressive partnership that
provides quality assets and opportunities.

CrJim Penna
Mayor

“*A lot of people said that saving the
bowl couldn’t be achieved, but 1 have
no doubt proven them wrong.™

Mr Lalama said the campaign encour-
aged people, including young people, to
become more proactive about commu-
nity 1ssues.

“The campaign has given hope and
inspiration to many people in the com-
munity who have felt they cannot make
a difference.

“Their contnbution to the campaign
has enabled their voice to be heard and
consequently resulted in a positive out-
come.”

Cr Adam (nll, who presented a Save
Knox Bowl petiion with 1114 signa-
tures to the council on the night, said
the result showed the council had
listened to the community.

““The users of the skate park have
clearly shown they want to keep it [

believe this 15 a win for the democranc
process.”’

The Wantima South site mm Lewis
Park will be reviewed over the next two
years. The skate park will continue to
be maintained at an annual cost of
between 515,000 and 520,000.

Rehabilitation works required to
ensure ongoing safety and usability
were estimated at $25 000 and will be
carried out 1n the next two years.



Your View

It’s their bus-iness

OVERCROWDING on buses
such as 693 (Knox Journal,
February 27) 1s a clear indi-
cation that bus services in Mel-
bourne’s puter-east are
inadequate.

There is no excuse for the
State Government not to run
more buses.

The 693 along Femtree Gully
Road is a perfect candidate for a
SmartBus and, accordingly, it
should be uperaded to run every
10 minutes during peak times.
At present, it only runs every
20-30 minutes during peak
times, which 1s far from enough.

The failure of the Government
to address such problems is a
sign of an inefficient and self-
serving bureaucracy.

Melbourne needs a central
body responsible for the plan-
ning and provision of all train,
tram and bus services. Such a
body would serve the mterests
of the public and would not stall
on such trivial matters as bus
overcrowding.

The Brumby Government
needs to quit making excuses
and get its act together,

Jeremy Lunn

Outer east convener
Public Transport Users
Association

Wake up gamblers

I AGREE that we need to think
afresh about poker machines
and the State Government’s
approach to the whole problem

| of gambling.

Firstly, don’t get sucked into
playing them, just stop playing
and walk away.

Konow that vou cannot win,

The only beneficiary is the

| Government with its taxes
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and one very smart man'’s fam-
tly, the descendants of George
Adams, founder of the Tatts lot-
tery so long ago
Most likely thev’re up all night
counting the money so 1ll gotten.
S0 wake up people — [ have
Garry McPherson, Bayswater

Positive youth

CONGRATULATIONS to the
many young people who
attended the Knox Council
meeting to protest against the
closure of the Lewis Park skate
and BMX facility.

The young people at this meet-
ing conducted themselves ina
very positive and respectful
manner, which should be
applauded. particularly as youth
are often portrayed in a negative
light.

As an immediate past commu-
nity representative of the Knox
Council s youth issues advisory
commuittee, [ can only hope the
city’'s young people continue to
positively voice their concerns
on issues which atfect them.

Darren Wallace, Bayswater

Train drain a strain

AS an anxious driver, | made the
decision to take the train into
Hawthorm when an important
job interview was offered to me.
Thanks to the appalling
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service provided by Connex, [
not only paid $10.10 for a daily
ticket, but a further $13 to the
gracious taxi driver who had to
rush me to my imterview because
the trains were so badly delaved.
To ensure [ had plenty of time
to make my interview [ took one
train carlier than necessary.
After sitting 1dle between two
stations for 25 minutes, this
extra time was soon lost
No explanation as to why this
happened was given, let alone
an apology.
Luckily, I got the job, but
it’s certainly no thanks to
Connex.
Next time [l drive myself.
Gemma Holleran
Ferntree Gully
(via intemet)

First, aid students

[N response to vour article
"Bleak Outlook - Lack of Doc-
tors’ (February, 27), my son
wanted to do medicine but chose.
geology instead. He was fright-
ened off medicine as the HECS
fees were so large.

Geology has qualified him for
a professional income a lot
faster. S0 why doesn’t the gov-
ernment provide more medical
student scholarships, with living
allowances, in return tor service
(after qualifving) in an area with
doctor shortages?

[ read that the government was
considering practice nurses to
take over some of the doctors’
overload. I've met several very
qualified nurses who could cer-
tainly issue any repeat prescrip-
tions, write a form for a blood
test or write a repeat referral to 2
specialist — so why wasn’t the
idea put into place” We need
solutions now.

Denise Star, Ferntree Gully



